
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Jan. 9, 2024 
 

Assignments Set for New Vienna Town Council 
 
It’s down to business for the new Vienna Town Council.  At its first regular meeting of the new term of 
Monday, Jan. 8, 2024, the Mayor and Council established leadership roles for the coming two years.   
 
Incumbent Councilmember Chuck Anderson will serve as Mayor Pro Tempore through 2024, and newly 
elected Councilmember Jessica Ramakis will serve in that role in 2025, the second year of the Council’s 
two-year term.   
 
The Council also voted on committee assignments for the coming two years.  They are: 
 

Town Employee Retirement Committee Councilmember Howard Springsteen 
 
Representative to the Fairfax County   Councilmember Chuck Anderson 
Board of Supervisors                                     
 
Representative to the Hunter Mill Land Councilmember Jessica Ramakis 
Use Committee                                              
 
Representative to the Hunter Mill   Councilmember Sandra Allen 
Budget Committee                                         
   
Representative to the Northern Virginia  Councilmember Chuck Anderson 
Regional Park Authority                                
 
Liaison to the Fairfax County Park   Councilmember Jessica Ramakis 
Authority                                                        
 
Representative to the Northern Virginia Councilmember Roy Baldwin 
Transportation Authority                                  
 
Representative to the PCAC for NVTA Mayor Linda Colbert 
 
Representative to the Hunter Mill   Councilmember Howard Springsteen 
District Transportation Advisory                    
Council   
 
Greater Tysons Citizen Committee   Councilmember Ray Brill  
(GTCC)     
 
Tysons Partnership    Mayor Linda Colbert 
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The new panel was sworn in on Jan. 2, 2024, after an historic election that put all seats on the November 
2023 ballot for the first time ever.  Prior to that election, the Mayor and Council elections were held in 
May on a staggered, two-year-term basis.  The election cycle was moved after a change in Virginia 
election laws requiring all municipal elections to be placed on the November General Election ballot. 
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